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Notice

Considering the upsurging spread of the new variant of COVID-19 (Omicron) initially
found in African countries and gradually spreading in European and Asian countries, Goverment
of Nepal (Council of Ministers) has decided on 29t November 2021 to provision the following
conditions for the travelers travelling to and from Nepal and such countries :

1. Travelers arriving Nepal from South Africa, Botswana, Zimbabwe, Namibia, Lesotho,
Iswatini, Mozambique, Malawi and Hong Kong as first port of embarkation or transits or
with a travel history of such countries within past three weeks are restricted to enter Nepal
from 2nd December 2021 midnight.

2. Ministry of Health and Population will further identify the countries with risk of Omicron
spread and The Department of Immigration will re-issue travel advisory accordingly.

3. The Department of Immigration urges all the travelers not to visit such countries unless in
case of emergency.

4. The entry/exit management of other travelers except mentioned above will be regulated as
per the prior notice of the Department of Immigration dated 24t September 2021 published

as per the Travel Management Order for the Travelers Arriving and Departing from Nepal,

2021, G
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